September 22, 1939

Dear Professor Gini.

Many thanks for your letter of September 13th, which I have just received.

I have not heard from Professor Pearson, but so far as the Galton Laboratory is concerned you may take it that I agree with the exchange proposal you make.

In respect of Congress material to be published in the Annals of Eugenics, I told Professor Crew that I thought the Annals could certainly relieve the Congress by publishing some of the papers on Human Genetics. In order to conform with the nature of the Annals as a scientific journal, I should like the material to be sent in to me in the form in which the authors desire it to go to the printer. I stress this, because it appears I shall have very little time for editorial work. You, I am sure, can judge best what material you would like to see appear under your name in the Annals, and whether you would like to add to or subtract from the papers and resumes which you put together for the rather different purposes of the Congress. The difference is principally one of time; a Congress communication is

usually more popular and less prominent than one suitable for the Annals. I should, therefore, welcome it if you will treat your material quite freely from this point of view. noting, perhaps, that your paper embodies one or more of your communications to the Congress.

With best wishes, Yours sincerely,